
See this notice in Cambodian, Spanish, and Portuguese on the attached pages. Español: Véase 

esta notificación en camboyano, español y portugués en las páginas adjuntas. Português: Leia 

esta notificação em cambojano, espanhol e português nas páginas em anexo. 

 

N O T I C E 
 

 

You have a case in the Rhode Island state court system. 

You have the right to an interpreter at no cost to you. 

Rhode Island Supreme Court Executive Order 2012-05 states that when a Limited- 

English Proficient (LEP) person appears in court, the Rhode Island Judiciary will provide a free authorized 

interpreter for the defendant, plaintiff, witness, victim, parent of a juvenile, or someone with a significant 

interest in the court proceeding.  This interpreting service is provided at no cost to the parties and in all types of 

cases, both civil and criminal.  Court interpreters work in all the courthouses of the Rhode Island state court 

system. 

 
To schedule an interpreter for your day in court, you have the following options: 

 

1. Call the Office of Court Interpreters at (401) 222-8710, or 
 

2. Send an email message to  interpreterfeedback@courts.ri.gov, or 

3. Visit the interpreters’ office to schedule an interpreter: 

The Office of Court Interpreters 

Licht Judicial Complex 

Fourth Floor, Room 401 

250 Benefit Street 

Providence, RI 02903 

When requesting an interpreter, please provide the following information: 

The name and number of your case 

The language you are requesting 

The date and time of your hearing 

The location of your hearing 

Your name and a telephone number where we can reach you or your lawyer 
 
 

For more information in Portuguese, Russian, and Spanish, including a listing of court forms that are available 

in Spanish, please visit our website on the Internet:  
 

https://www.courts.ri.gov/Interpreters/englishversion/Pages/default.aspx.  
 

To request a translation of this notice into any other language, please call the Office of Court Interpreters at 

(401) 222-8710.  It would be helpful to have an English speaker with you when you call. 
 

The Rhode Island Judiciary is committed to making the courts accessible to all. 
 

The Office of Court Interpreters 

Licht Judicial Complex Fourth 

Floor Room 401 

250 Benefit Street 

Providence, RI 02903 
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